
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

MEMPHIS DISTRICT 
167 NORTH MAIN STREET B-202 

MEMPHIS, TN  38103-1894 

October 4, 2021 
 
 
 
 
David Blackwood 
Executive Director 
West Tennessee River Basin Authority 
3628 East End Drive 
Humboldt, TN 38343 
 
Dear Mr. Blackwood: 
 
     Section 1002 of the Water Resources Reform and Development Act (WRRDA) of 
2014 allows for greater transparency in the notification and reporting of feasibility study 
milestones. WRRDA Section 1002 requires the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers District 
Engineer to provide non-federal sponsor a notification of feasibility study milestone 
schedules for all studies that received investigation appropriations.  
 
     This certified letter provides the current study schedule for the following five (5) key 
milestones associated with the Running Reelfoot Bayou, TN Feasibility Study:    
 
     a.  Release of the Draft Feasibility Report, August 19, 2022.    
         
     b.  District Submittal of the Final Feasibility Report, December 13, 2023. 
 
     c.  Transmittal Letter of the Final Report, December 13, 2023. 
 
     d.  Senior Leader’s Panel, February 21, 2024. 
 
     e.  Signed Chief’s Report, May 31, 2024.    
 
     Schedules are based on the assumption of full-funding (Federal and non-Federal) 
over the course of the study. The USACE Memphis District website will post up-to-date 
study schedules and made available to the public. An annual report submitted to 
Congress will contain all study schedules and missed deadlines. 
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     If you have any questions, please contact ,                 Project Manager,               .

 Sincerely, 

  Zachary L. Miller 
Colonel, U.S Army 
 District Commander 


